
WINCHESTER CITY COUNCIL 
 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE – A3090 BADGER FARM ROAD AND 
BUSHFIELD ROUNDABOUT WINCHESTER 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Winchester City Council as agents for Hampshire 
County Council proposes to make an Order on traffic management grounds to allow 
for road widening and resurfacing works as follows:- 
 
ROAD TO BE CLOSED: BADGER FARM ROAD (SOUTHEAST BOUND 
CARRIAGEWAY) AND BUSHFIELD ROUNDABOUT from a point 80 metres 
northeast of the roundabout and around part of the circulatory system of the 
roundabout itself 
 
ALTERNATIVE ROUTES:  
From the north-western point of closure north-west via Badger farm Road, then 
north-east via Romsey Road, then north via Upper High Street and Station Road then 
east via Gladstone Street then north via Sussex Street then east via City Road and 
North Walls then south via Union Street the west via Friarsgate and St Georges Street 
then south via Jewry Street in to Southgate Street (B3335) and St Cross Road, to the 
south eastern point of the closure. 
Traffic travelling from the C61 Otterbourne Road and from the M3 Hockley link 
will be directed along the diversion route above. Traffic travelling from the B3335 
St Cross Road will be unaffected.  
 
ORDERS TO BE SUSPENDED: None. 
 
PERIOD OF CLOSURE: From and including the 20th April 2009 for nine months or 
until completion of the works whichever is sooner.  (Notwithstanding the above it is 
expected that the closure will be required for no longer than a total of 21 days during 
night time and weekends) 
 
Reasonable facilities will be provided to allow access to adjacent premises while the 
work is being carried out. 
 
If you have any queries regarding the above please contact Corinne Phillips or Neville 
Crisp on 01962 848241 in the Traffic and Transport section, Winchester City Council. 
 
Dated this 2nd day of April 2009 
 
Winchester City Council       H Bone 
City Offices, Colebrook Street.     Head of Legal Services 
Winchester, SO23 9LJ 


